


Report of Outing to (1) Install Additional Blue Diamonds on Rerouted Challenge Trail
 from 10K South Trailhead to Ellis Trailhead and (2) View Wrecked Vehicle
 at First Switchback below Ellis TH on Saturday, March 31, 2023

Sam Beard and Michael Arndt
April 3, 2023

On Saturday, March 31, Michael Arndt and Sam Beard snowshoed from 10 South Trailhead almost to Ellis Trailhead to install additional blue diamonds along the rerouted Challenge Trail that goes parallel to the Crest Highway. On Sunday, March 26, we had skied this route in near white-out conditions due to falling snow and fog. We could not find enough diamonds to stay on the designated route and sometimes skied in the forest and meadows near the rerouted trail. We installed approximately 30 additional diamonds so that now frequently there are diamonds separated by about 100 feet and following the trail should be much easier in the future. 
As we drove up the mountain, approximately a half-dozen Bernalillo County Sheriff’s Department vehicles passed us at high speeds. As we approached the first switchback in the Crest Highway below Ellis Trailhead, we saw emergency light on these vehicles and saw that a vehicle had left the highway in the switchback and impacted a large tree below the highway. The SUV was resting on its right side, and the impact had collapsed the top at the driver/passenger seat locations down to the bottom of the side windows. It appeared to us that anyone in the vehicle in those seats would have been severely injured. I have watched TV news reports and looked at the Albuquerque Journal but have not seen a report of this accident. If anyone has heard any details related to this event, I would appreciate knowing more about this incident.
Outing photographs are presented below.
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Michael nailing a diamond to a tree with his “tomahawk”. Note that the diamond is only about 4 feet from the snow that is about 4 feet deep; therefore, the diamond is about 8 feet from the ground. All photos by Sam Beard unless noted otherwise.
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Michael cutting a log across the trail with a Silky saw. Bet Gendron had recently reported this hang-up.
[image: ]
The log has been removed, and the trail is now open.
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View of the Sangre de Cristo Mountains near Santa Fe from the first switchback in the highway below Ellis Trailhead where we ate lunch.
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As we ate lunch, the BCSD Deputies were completing measurements for the accident report in which the vehicle left the highway and was resting against the tree as shown in the photograph. We could not understand how the vehicle went from the highway to the tree and not leave any apparent marks in the snow bank. Photo by Michael Arndt
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As we skied below the wreck, Michael took this photograph that shows the extensive damage to the area where the driver and passenger seats are located.
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10K South and North Trailheads when we returned to the parking lot at about 2 pm. Note the large piles of snow still present at the end of March.
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